
 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

As we are coming to the end of the second week when the vast majority of families are being 

asked to stay at home in order to protect the NHS and save lives, I thought I would touch base 

and provide a couple of updates of where we are now. 

I recognise that many families, like us in school are having to make significant changes to your 

lives as you create your new routines.  For many, this will also include creating your own 

provision at home to aid home learning.  It is important to recognise you are not expected to 

provide a school. This is your home and your child/ren.  There is an important distinction 

between school and home and the role of a teacher and that of a parent/carer. 

As a parent myself, I am sensitive to the anxieties associated with ensuring that our children 

do not fall behind and continue to make progress.  I must reiterate that health, wellbeing and 

positive relationships are the most important aspects at this time. 

The reality is that there will be huge differences for households, local areas and at a national 

level depending on the contexts within we each exist.  In the future, as things start to return to 

normality, the government will be working closely with local authorities, education specialists 

and schools to address the gaps and ensure pupils are not left behind when they return to 

school. 

We are currently in this situation for an undetermined period, so it is crucial that we pace 

ourselves in order to maintain positive relationships.  Therefore at Meadowside, we advocate a 

flexible approach whereby home learning is part of a rich tapestry of activities, including family 

time, exercise and down time. 

Our home learning approach is designed to facilitate this, adding flexibility by providing some 

structure and plenty of resources without being overly prescriptive or rigid.  We will of course 

continue to provide lots of resources via our website for pupils to access while they are at 

home. 

If you should have any learning queries please email the year group email address for the 

attention of your child’s class teacher and we will respond as soon as possible during term 

time.  There are, of course, lots of additional resources available online which we will continue 

to signpost via our website, email and Twitter feed. 

With health, wellbeing and safety at the top of the agenda, it is crucial that as pupils are 

accessing more and more material, that we remind them to stay safe online. Unsupervised 

and unmonitored screen time can present undesirable people with the opportunities they have 

been waiting for.  There are many online safeguarding tips and information on our website 

https://www.meadowsideprimary.org/index.php/classes/the-curriculum/online-safety and 

https://www.meadowsideprimary.org/index.php/for-parents/home-learning. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.meadowsideprimary.org/index.php/classes/the-curriculum/online-safety
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Whilst the weeks and months that follow will inevitably provide some challenges, it is also an 

excellent opportunity to reconnect.   

Thank you as always for your continued support at this time. All the staff at Meadowside wish 

you and your families a healthy, safe, albeit different Happy Easter.  

Kind regards,   

 

Mrs Garnham 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Thank you to everyone who supported local food banks 

on our last day together as a whole school.  We raised a 

total of £82.50 along with generous donations of produce.   

FOOD BANK DONATIONS  

School Trips and MASC Payments 

Where payments have been made for 

trips or MASC, we will be in touch as 

soon as possible with those affected to 

discuss options around credits and 

refunds.  Please do not make any 

further payments.  Thank you for your 

support.  

Free School Meals 

If your circumstances have changed, possibly as a result 

of COVID-19, you may be eligible to benefits-related Free 

School Meals.  

To find out if you qualify click on the link below. If entitled, 

even during lock down, you may be eligible for additional 

support. 

https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/child

ren-families-education/schools-and-education/Pages/free-

school-meals.aspx 

 

 

We have seen 

some lovely 

Rainbow 

pictures, don’t 

forget to look out 

for our 

Rainbow’s when 

you go for a 

walk! 

 

 

Thank you for your 

support! 

Thank you to everyone who 

took part in the Sport Relief 

‘Walk for Water’.  As a school 

we walked laps of the 

playground and raised a 

fantastic £331.35 for Sports 

Relief. 

 Congratulations! 

          

 

Congratulations to the Year 5 and 6 Basketball Team 

who won the ‘Take 8’ School Games on 11th March.  

They faced tough competition but their resilience 

and determination resulted in a deserved win.  The 

team were promoted to the County Games due to 

run later in the year. 

 

https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/schools-and-education/Pages/free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/schools-and-education/Pages/free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/schools-and-education/Pages/free-school-meals.aspx


 

  Competitions and Keeping Busy Fun!   

 

Don’t forget to keep checking our school website for fun ideas and learning 

resources 

…Why not enter our Science competition?  

…Create a time capsule?  

…Review a film? 

 

 

 

 

Angela Pratt – Chair of Governors 

I am passionate about learning and believe that schools play an 

important role in a child’s life. I am delighted to have been elected as 

Chair of Governors at Meadowside Primary, my local school. I see this 

role as both a support and critical friend to the school that ensures all 

children are given the opportunities and experiences that will enable 

them to become independent and fulfilled young people. 

I have valuable leadership experience having been a headteacher for 

over 10 years at a successful Primary school in Northampton. I have 

worked with schools in challenging circumstances and led school 

improvement activities in both my previous school and others in the 

locality. As I am now retired, I have the time to devote to my role as 

Chair of Governors and I am a regular visitor to the school. I keep up 

to date with educational policy and practice through reading and 

marking leadership assessments for a national organisation. 

Meet Our School Governors 

   

Review 100: Social media review writing competition 

To help young people flex and develop their literacy and analytical skills while schools are closed, Into Film 

are launching Review 100, a new film review writing competition. Every two weeks they will select a winner 

to receive a £20 Amazon voucher.  

Find out more  https://www.intofilm.org/news-and-views/articles/review-100-

competition?utm_source=Into+Film+-+Master&utm_campaign=f07a485c00-home-learning-4-

ah&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_a1465a9b17-f07a485c00-139416187 

* Due to safeguarding issues regarding young people on social media, entries may only be 

submitted by parents, carers, guardians or educators on behalf of young people. Please don't send 

images of young people. 

 

https://www.intofilm.org/news-and-views/articles/review-100-competition?utm_source=Into+Film+-+Master&utm_campaign=f07a485c00-home-learning-4-ah&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_a1465a9b17-f07a485c00-139416187
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